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SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
Friday 30th September 2016 

Tag Rugby Competition 
This week, pupils from Year 5 and 6 took part in a 
Westminster borough tag rugby compeƟƟon. They 
played extremely well, winning their iniƟal 3 matches 
and being placed in the semi finals! 
Ms Bell and Mr Riordan were extremely pleased with 
the children’s behaviour, aƫtudes and skill. 

 
Well done—
we are very 
proud of you! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Healthy Lunches 
Ade Dawodu, our school nurse, visited this week and 
carried out an audit of our packed lunches.  He really 
enjoyed speaking with the children about the food 
they were eaƟng and felt that our children were well 
informed about what was healthy. He will carry out a 
follow up visit later this term. Please look out next 
week  for our packed lunch guide which will be sent 
out to all children who have 
packed lunches. An  
electronic copy will also be 
on the website for you to 
see. 
 
Dates for the term 

Friday Golden Assemblies remain the same at 2.45 every 
week. Here is this term’s rota: 
Year 4—Friday 7th October 
Year 3—Friday 14th October 
Our Church Service is on Thursday 20th October at 9.15 
Black History Month CelebraƟon—Friday 21st at 9.15 
Parents Evenings will be the week of the 17th October 
Term finishes on Friday 21st October at 1.15 
School restarts on Tuesday 1st November at 9.00 
Monsters Ball—Friday 4th November at 3.30 

Year 3 ‘Legacy’ Day 

Yesterday, Year 3 took part in a Sports event at  
Paddington RecreaƟon Ground, celebraƟng the Olympic 
Legacy. They met 3 Olympians, who inspired the pupils, 
they tried out different Olympic sports and competed for  
medals. Well done to Khadija for winning gold in the girls’ 
sprint race and Panos winning silver in the boys’ sprint. 
Olivia, Elise, Sandra and MaƟlda also won the Year 3 girls 
relay—congratulaƟons. 

 
Coffee Morning 
Coffee morning on Wednesday 5th October will be an 
Internet Safety Workshop for Parents, essenƟal learning as 
we support our children growing up in a digital world. All 
very welcome ‐ toys for your toddlers, refreshments and 
as always, a warm welcome! 
Parents: would you like some really helpful Ɵps,  
informaƟon and techniques to support you as a  
parent? There is an excellent course starƟng soon, called 
‘Circle of Security’ (circleofsecurity.net). Places are  
limited, so please see Mrs Leith for more informaƟon as 
soon as possible.  
 

Clubs 
All of our clubs are up and running now, and we are glad 
to see so many children taking part. Please note that 
Breakfast Club is currently full.  
If you are dropping your child off at an early morning club, 
please do so in the hall via the back gate (through the car 
park). If you are collecƟng from an aŌer school club, 
please wait by the school office. We cannot accommodate 
parents in the clubs themselves (except for violin lessons) 
due to safeguarding restricƟons, so please do respect the 
drop off/ collecƟon points. Thank you. 
 
Wishing you all a super weekend, 

Emily Norman—Headteacher 


